**Subject:** February InMotion

From: SELSER Lindsay R <Lindsay.R.Selser@ci.eugene.or.us>

**Date:** Fri, 5 Feb 2010 15:45:44 -0800

**To:** \*Eugene PWE Transp <pwetransp@CI.Eugene.OR.US>

# InMotion – February 2010

## We're on Facebook - Become a Fan!

Find The City of Eugene Transportation Planning on Facebook. Become a fan of our page and stay up to date on current activities, events and news.



InMotion is a monthly e-newsletter produced to help communicate with Eugene's biking and walking enthusiasts. Each month you will find information about upcoming local events and advocacy opportunities that pertain to all forms of active transportation. Please feel free to forward this great community resource to anyone you think might enjoy it.

#### In this issue:

## MONTHLY SPOTLIGHT

<u>City of Eugene and 4J Schools Awarded Safe Routes to School Infrastructure Grant</u> Improving Safety One Helmet at a Time

## **FEATURED NEWS**

Mechanics Needed for Project Homeless Connect Check out a New Eugene Online Bike Resource UO Bike Program Receives Permanent Funding

## PUBLIC MEETINGS AND INPUT OPPORTUNITIES

Poor Economy Strains LTD Budget

Lane Car Share Public Meeting – February 23

## **AREA EVENTS**

GEARs has a new meeting schedule

Bike Riding for Fun & Fitness - Every Wednesday

City Offers Two Weekly Adult Walking Groups - For Free!

First Saturday Park Walks are for all ages and FREE! - Starting February 6

The Truffle Shuffle Run/Walk Race - February 7

Bike Maintenance Clinic - Class 3: Brakes - February 9

BAD: Bicycle Appreciation Day - February 11

Bike Maintenance Clinic - Class 4: Derailleurs - February 16

Kidical Mass - February 20

Bike Maintenance Clinic - Class 5: Drive-Train - February 23

Confident Cycling Classes for Families – February 27

## Webinars on Transportation

All City sponsored meetings and workshops listed are open to the public and wheelchair accessible. For individuals who are deaf or hard of hearing, an interpreter or FM assistive listening system can be provided with 48 hours notice prior to the meeting. To arrange for these services for any of the City workshops listed above, please contact City staff at (541) 682-5291.

#### **MONTHLY SPOTLIGHT**

City of Eugene and 4J Schools Awarded Safe Routes to School Infrastructure Grant
Recognizing the need for safer pedestrian crossing facilities and improved bicycle infrastructure, Oregon's Department of Transportation recently announced a \$495,000 award in federal Safe Routes to School (SRTS) funding for the City of Eugene.



Eugene's grant is one of only eight awarded statewide for the 2010 and 2011 SRTS grant cycle. In a collaborative effort, faculty and parents from seven elementary and middle schools, 4J's SRTS coordinator, and Eugene Public Works staff worked to develop a number of safety improvements designed to create a safer and more conducive environment for children walking and biking to school. Projects include crosswalk enhancements, path and sidewalk improvements, new bicycle parking facilities, and wayfinding signs.

Design and construction will occur between 2010 and 2011.

For more information, visit <a href="http://eugenesrts.org">http://eugenesrts.org</a> or contact Associate Transportation Planner, David Roth at david.f.roth@ci.eugene.or.us or 541-682-5727.



## Improving Safety One Helmet at a Time

Over the past three years, the City of Eugene's Transportation Planning Team has donated more than 100 helmets per year to the community at targeted events such as the annual Project Homeless Connect and to children at a number of affordable housing developments. Carrying on and expanding this tradition of providing free safety equipment for bicyclists, the Transportation Planning Team recently received a grant to fund the purchase of additional helmets to reach even more people in need. Grant funding is made

available through the Association for Community Traffic Safety (ACTS), based in Beaverton. For more information, contact Lee Shoemaker at <a href="mailto:lee.shoemaker@ci.eugene.or.us">lee.shoemaker@ci.eugene.or.us</a> or at 541-682-5471.

#### **FEATURED NEWS**

#### Mechanics Needed for Project Homeless Connect

The 2010 Project Homeless Connect for Lane County is happening on Thursday, March 18<sup>th</sup> from 9am – 3pm at the Lane Events Center. We are once again asking for 15-20 volunteer bicycle mechanics to help with bicycle repair and servicing, and 6-8 volunteers to help with bicycle intake and registration. Volunteers may sign on to work the whole day, or part of the day. We will need intake volunteers and mechanics on site and ready to go at 8:30am. We serviced about 125 bicycles at last year's event. We need mechanics who are comfortable doing minor repairs (replace tires and tubes, repair brakes, lube chains and cables,

minor wheel truing and other adjustments) on bikes in various states of disrepair. It will be very busy and rewarding work. Mechanics should have their own tools and a work stand. The event will provide parts, lube, towels and rags, hand cleaner, a truing stand and an air compressor for your use. We are also asking for donations of new repair parts (tires, tubes, pedals, cables, brakes shoes, etc.) or cash donations to purchase needed parts and supplies. If you are able to volunteer a few hours of your time to help those that are less fortunate, or if you want to donate cash or parts to the event, please contact Kevin Ko at <a href="kko@ci.springfield.or.us">kko@ci.springfield.or.us</a> or at 541-726-2302. For many of our homeless brethren, their bicycle is their only mode of transportation. Any assistance you can provide will be greatly appreciated. You can learn more about the event at <a href="http://www.homelessconnect.org/2010.htm">http://www.homelessconnect.org/2010.htm</a>.

# Check out a new Eugene Online Bike Resource

It is rumored that some wonderful Eugene bike advocates have started a new Eugene bike blog. Make sure you check it out for all things Eugene and all things Bike at <a href="https://www.webikeeugene.org">www.webikeeugene.org</a>.

# **UO Bike Program Receives Permanent Funding**

On Friday, the Erb Memorial Student Union voted in favor of permanently funding the UO Bike Program within the Outdoor Program!!!! Board members discussed the value and recognition of the program, and the potential it has to continue making UO a leader in sustainability and bicycle transportation. The Board was taken aback by the diverse support UO Bike Program has by campus and community leaders; we received 11 letters of support! This funding will allow us to plan further into the future and continue to work with you on fantastic programming and events, not to mention push Eugene and UO to decrease our environmental footprint.

For more information contact Briana Orr, Bike Loan Program Coordinator, University of Oregon, <a href="mailto:borr@uoregon.edu">borr@uoregon.edu</a>.

(TOP)

#### **PUBLIC MEETINGS AND INPUT OPPORTUNITIES**

#### Poor Economy Strains LTD Budget

Each year, LTD performs a thorough analysis of bus service and the budget to recommend changes that are implemented in the fall. This year LTD is reducing service due to a decrease in the payroll tax. Payroll and other employment taxes make up approximately 75 percent of LTD's operating budget, and unfortunately this year's payroll tax revenues continue to decline due to the poor economy. Passenger fares represent approximately 20 percent of the resources needed to operate service. LTD is facing a \$3.5 to \$4 million budget shortfall in 2010, which will require significant service reductions. For more information visit the LTD website.

#### LTD WANTS TO HEAR FROM YOU!

Plan to attend an LTD open house or public hearing. View the proposed changes and provide feedback.

Open Houses	Time	Location
Tuesday, February 2	7 a.m6 p.m.	LTD Next Stop Center, Eugene Station
Tuesday, February 9	7:45 a.m6 p.m.UO Bookstore	
Wednesday, February 10	7 a.m 6 p.m.	LCC Cafeteria
Thursday, February 11	7 a.m 4 p.m.	LTD Next Stop Center, Eugene Station
Monday, March 1	7 a.m6 p.m.	Springfield Station
Monday, March 8	7 a.m 4 p.m.	LTD Next Stop Center, Eugene Station
Monday, April 5	7 a.m6 p.m.	Springfield Station
Monday, April 12	7 a.m4 p.m.	LTD Next Stop Center, Eugene Station
Public Hearings		
Thursday, February 11	5:30 p.m.	Eugene Public Library, Bascom Room
Monday, March 8	5:30 p.m.	Eugene Public Library, Bascom Room
Monday, April 12	5:30 p.m.	Eugene Public Library, Bascom Room

## Lane Car Share Public Meeting - February 23

In our first public meeting, we'll discuss our plans to bring sustainable not-for-profit car sharing to Eugene and Springfield. Car sharing is pay-by-use car ownership designed for folks who need a car less than five days each week. Shared minivans and pickup trucks can also allow families to own a more fuel-efficient car if they need access to a large vehicle less than five days each week. Members drive less and exercise more, making car sharing good for the environment, health, and alternative transportation.

Branden Rishel has recently relocated to Eugene from Victoria BC, where he was the manager of the successful Victoria Car Share Co-op. The Victoria Car Share has 20 vehicles and hundreds of members in a city about the same size as Eugene and Springfield. Each member spends about \$500/month less on transportation than the average cost of owning a small car --- including depreciation, insurance, gas, interest, repairs, etc.

Although we've already met with enthusiastic planners, developers, and business owners, we're ready to move to the next step. Starting with a series of public meetings, we'll attract the support necessary to launch a not-for-profit car share.

Come join us on Tuesday February 23rd at 6:30pm in the Bascom Room of the downtown library. Please bring your questions and ideas.

For more information, see <a href="http://lanecarshare.org">http://lanecarshare.org</a> for email <a href="mailto:info@lanecarshare.org">info@lanecarshare.org</a>.

Where the City Meets the River – EWEB Riverfront Master Planning Process – March 3

Design Concept

Wednesday, March 3

Doors open at 6:30 p.m., Meeting from 7 - 8:30 p.m.

Eugene Hilton, 66 East 6th Avenue

Registration for this event is strongly encouraged.

To register now, visit <a href="www.eugeneriverfront.com">www.eugeneriverfront.com</a> or email <a href="eweb@rowellbrokaw.com">eweb@rowellbrokaw.com</a>. Assisted listening provided. Spanish translation and other accommodations are available with advance notice.\*

#### **AREA EVENTS**

GEARs has a new meeting schedule

We have a new meeting set-up for GEARs. General & Board meetings will be separate with the general meeting being more socially oriented with speakers, slide-shows, or general discussion. Board Meetings will deal with organizational business such as financial, policy, education, and advocacy work. Everyone is welcome at either or both of the meetings. Here is the schedule for the upcoming February and March meetings:

#### General:

Thursday Feb. 25, 6 p.m. Roaring Rapids Pizza (Glenwood) Thursday Mar. 25 6 p.m. Countryside Pizza

#### **Board:**

Wed. Mar. 3, 7 p.m. Keystone Cafe

Get More Details Online at: www.eugenegears.org

## Bike Riding for Fun & Fitness - Every Wednesday

Try Bike Riding for Fun & Fitness. Senior bike riders depart from Campbell Community Center, 155 High St., for in-town rides every Wednesday from 10;30 a.m.-noon beginning Jan. 13. It's free. Helmets are required; weekly attendance is not. The Rides vary in length and time depending on ability.

For more information, call 541-682-5318.

## City Offers Two Weekly Adult Walking Groups - For Free!

Two free, self-led senior walking groups meet weekly.

Walk with Us to better health walks from Petersen Barn Community Center, 870 Berntzen Rd., on Thursdays, 9:30-10:30 a.m., beginning Jan. 7.

Walk'n'Talkers is a self-led group that walks 3-5 miles at a quick pace every Friday from Campbell Community Center, 155 High St., 9-11:30 a.m., beginning Jan. 8. The route varies and may have hills or rough pavement.

For more information, call 541-682-5333.

## First Saturday Park Walks are for all ages and FREE! - Starting February 6

The First Saturday Park Walks are for all ages. Join local experts to explore and learn about the ecology and management of Eugene's Parks. Staff from Eugene Parks and Open Space, along with naturalists from Eugene Outdoor Program will lead interpretive walks from 9-11a. Mark your calendars for the first walk of the New Year on Feb. 6. Walk in Alton Baker Park. Meet in parking lot near playground. For information on walks March – June check out the Recreation Guide at <a href="https://www.eugene-or.gov/recenroll">www.eugene-or.gov/recenroll</a>.

## THE TRUFFLE SHUFFLE RUN/WALK RACE – February 7

Sunday, February 7, 2010 - Events start at 12:45

Held every Sunday before Valentine's Day in February at Alton Baker Park. This is Eugene's third largest road race and benefits Committed Partners for Youth, Big Brothers Big Sisters' Bolder Options Running Program. Run 4 miles, walk/run 2 miles, or enjoy the Kids Fun Run.

**Event Details:** 

Race Schedule:

11:30am-12:45pm - Race Day Registration

12:45pm - Kids Fun Run 1:00pm - 2 Mile Run/Walk 2:00pm - 4 Mile Run

## COURSES:

The 4 mile and 2 mile events are flat, fast and scenic, starting and finishing near the pavilions. The courses follow park roads and bike paths through the park, along the Willamette River.

LOCATION: Alton Baker Park - Eugene, Oregon.

DIRECTIONS: In Eugene, take Coburg Road to Martin Luther King Blvd, turn east to Country Club Road, turn south and then immediately into the park.

Online Registration: <a href="www.eclecticedgeracing.com">www.eclecticedgeracing.com</a> Online closes at 12 noon on Saturday, February 6. Race day registration closes at 12:45pm.

Bike Maintenance Clinic – Class 3: Brakes – February 9 When: Tuesday, February 9, 2010 at 6:30 PM - 9:00 PM

Where: OP Barn

The OP is offering an a la carte of learning the joy of do-it-yourself bike maintenance classes. You can sign up for 1, 2 or more! This class will cover breaks (housing length/routing, tension, pad contact and barreling)

Cost: \$15

BAD: Bicycle Appreciation Day – February 11

When: Thursday, February 11, 2010 at 10:00 AM - 2:00 PM Where: 13th and Lillis Hall on the University of Oregon Campus

Is your bicycle making BAD noises? Time to get your bike ready for riding! Volunteers and BLP Mechanics will be doing minor repairs and adjustments on bikes. Bring your bike and a reusable mug. Co-sponsored by the OP Bike Loan Program, the Survival Center, and Live Move. Free!

Cost: FREE

Bike Maintenance Clinic – Class 4: Derailleurs – February 16 When: Tuesday, February 16, 2010 at 6:30 PM - 9:00 PM

Where: OP Barn

The OP is offering an a la carte of learning the joy of do-it-yourself bike maintenance classes. You can sign up for 1, 2 or more! This class will cover derailleurs (why & how, technique, housing, limits, tension and barreling)

Cost: \$15

#### Kidical Mass – February 20

Join us on this family fun ride held every third Saturday of the month. This month we'll be meeting on February 20th at 3 pm at Monroe Park. We'll have a fun, safe, legal, and celebratory ride to another park and we always end with some special treat. It's a great time to get together with other families, kids, and kids-at-heart to enjoy a good ride around Eugene. See the Kidical Mass website for some FAQs.

Bike Maintenance Clinic – Class 5: Drive-Train – February 23 When: Tuesday, February 23, 2010 at 6:30 PM - 9:00 PM

Where: OP Barn

The OP is offering an a la carte of learning the joy of do-it-yourself bike maintenance classes. You can sign up for 1, 2 or more! This class will cover the drive-train (chain length/installation, cassette/freewheel and chain rings.

Cost: \$15

# Confident Cycling Classes for Families – February 27

The Eugene SRTS Program and the Greater Eugene Area Riders (GEARS) are excited to bring a series of "Confident Cycling" education courses to Eugene. Classes range from a 1 hour Bike Commuter Class with some of the basics to a 9 hour Traffic Skills 101 course that give cyclists the confidence they need to ride safely and legally in traffic or on the trail. The highlight for those with kids is the "Street Skills for Families" class. You can register now for that February 27th class. Do you want to be more comfortable biking with your kids? Want to be able to teach them how to ride safer and more predictably? Ready to branch out from the River Path recreational rides? Feel confident but want to teach others to be better riders? There's a class for you! For more information on these League of American Bicyclists certified courses see the GEARs Education site or contact Paul Adkins at paul@eugenegears.org. For information on the Street Skills for Families classes contact Shane Rhodes at rhodes\_sh@4j.lane.edu or 541-556-3553

## Webinars on Transportation:

Multi-Modal School Site Planning, Design and Transportation for Primary Grades:

Through the use of case studies, this joint National Center for Safe Routes to School / ITE (Institute of Transportation Engineers) webinar will focus on policy and planning at the site level. It will provide guidance for addressing existing and redevelopment school sites and for selecting new school sites. To read a complete description go to: http://www.ite.org/education/webinars\_SRTS.asp

When: Wednesday, Feb. 24, 2010, 9–10:30 p.m.

Where: 4J District Education Center (200 North Monroe Street)

Transportation Demand Management for Youth:

When: Tuesday, Feb. 2nd 9-10 a.m.

Where: Lane Transit District (3500 E 17th Avenue). RSVP to <a href="mailto:lisa.vanwinkle@ltd.org">lisa.vanwinkle@ltd.org</a>

Active and Safe Routes to School: When: Tuesday, Feb. 23rd 9-10 a.m.

Where: Lane Transit District (3500 E 17th Avenue). RSVP to lisa.vanwinkle@ltd.org

# (TOP)

## **CITY RESOURCES**

#### Report a Pothole Program

It's easy to report a pothole to the Eugene Public Works Maintenance Division! There is even a handy online pothole reporting form available at <a href="www.eugene-or.gov/pothole">www.eugene-or.gov/pothole</a>! The form will ask for some brief information about the pothole, including its location (if on the path, try to give as much location info as possible). There's also a place for you to provide your contact information. If you would prefer, you can call Public Works Maintenance at 541-682-4800 between 8 a.m. and 5 p.m. Monday through Friday and file the report over the phone.

If you'd like to follow up with the City after making a pothole request, just send an email to pwmaintenance@ci.eugene.or.us with the word "pothole" in the subject line.

(Please remember that Eugene Public Works only repairs potholes on streets/paths in the city of Eugene. We will make a field inspection of every reported pothole within two business days. In many cases we will immediately fill the pothole; however, in some cases we may choose to wait to schedule an alternate treatment such as maintenance overlay. FMI: go to <a href="https://www.eugene-or.gov/pothole">www.eugene-or.gov/pothole</a>)

(TOP)

#### **COMMUNITY RESOURCES**

#### Water Bottles to Benefit the Jane Higdon Foundation

Honorary water bottles are being sold, with all proceeds going to help support the Jane Higdon Memorial Fund. The water bottles are \$5.00 and being sold at Newman's Fish Co. at 1545 Willamette Street, Eugene. Jane was an avid cyclist. She wanted to make a difference in the world and focused on ways to make her life more meaningful. She was tragically killed in 2006, when she was struck by a truck while on a bicycle training ride on a beautiful Oregon rural road.

The Memorial Fund supports scholarships and grants to encourage girls and young women to pursue healthy, active lifestyles and academic excellence. The Memorial Fund also makes donations to non-profits that advocate and work for bicycling and pedestrian safety in Oregon. Additional information can be found at: <a href="https://www.janehigdonfoundation.com">www.janehigdonfoundation.com</a>

Don't Forget to Purchase Your "Share the Road" License Plates



Oregon residents can help support cycling throughout Oregon by purchasing <u>"Share the Road" license plates</u> from the Oregon State Department of Motor Vehicles. Proceeds go to the <u>Bicycle Transportation</u> Alliance and <u>Cycle Oregon</u> to help fund bicycle education and advocacy.

http://www.oregon.gov/ODOT/DMV/vehicle/platenonprof.shtml#share

#### **GOVERNMENT**

<u>Point2Point Solutions</u> promotes and offers transportation options programs to the Lane County region's businesses, organizations, and educational institutions for their employees, staff and students. It is supported by Lane County's jurisdictions and is housed at Lane Transit District. <a href="http://www.ltd.org/cs/csindex.html">http://www.ltd.org/cs/csindex.html</a>

<u>www.eugene-or.gov/bicycles</u> the City of Eugene website contains bike maps and resources for biking in Eugene.

<u>www.keepusmoving.info</u> This site is user friendly and contains regional information about the transportation planning process, current projects, and information about transportation options. The site is maintained by the Lane Council of Governments.

The <u>Oregon Department of Transportation</u> (ODOT) website includes links to the <u>Oregon Bicycle Manual</u> and information on laws and regulations and a list of bike travel web resources.

Smart Ways to School (<a href="www.swts.ltd.org">www.swts.ltd.org</a>) offers free services to parents of K-12 students to help them walk, bike, carpool, or ride LTD to school. We offer a SchoolPool, a free carpool-match service. We can help parents find other students to form a walking or bicycling "school bus." Smart Ways to School also manages the free LTD pass program for students in grades 6-12. Call 682-6212.

<u>The University of Oregon Craft Center</u> frequently offers classes on bicycle maintenance. Go to <a href="http://craftcenter.uoregon.edu/#9">http://craftcenter.uoregon.edu/#9</a> for more information.

The <u>U of O Department of Public Safety</u> strongly encourages bicycling as a way of responsible transportation. With Oregon weather, bicycling in winter months can be discouraging and challenging for

those that may not have the proper riding gear. You'll find information in this site about the availability of covered parking, safety recommendations, and a listing of local shops where you may purchase adequate gear for the conditions.

## (TOP)

#### **COMMUNITY PARTNERS:**

The Bicycle <u>Transportation Alliance (BTA)</u> is a statewide organization that works to promote bicycle use and safety and to improve bicycling conditions throughout the state of Oregon. In the Eugene/Springfield area, the BTA's Bicycle Safety program brings safety education to middle schools every year. For more information, go to <u>www.bta4bikes.org</u>.

BikeLane Coalition is a local non-profit organization that promotes safe cycling in Lane County. Membership opportunities include the Corporate Membership option: web page for the company, commuting assistance and route planning; and the Premium Membership option that includes membership in the League of American Bicyclists, The League Magazine, Bicycle Magazine, Roadside assistance and the usual benefits of membership such as discounts at participating bike shops. A discount is offered for those already members of other local cycling organizations. For more information go to <a href="https://www.bikelanecoalition.org">www.bikelanecoalition.org</a>

Center for Appropriate Transport (CAT) is a non-profit organization committed to community involvement in manufacturing, using, and advocating sustainable modes of transportation. The first organization of its kind, the Center was founded in Eugene, Oregon in the fall of 1992. Since that time the CAT has established a number of projects under one roof designed to further this mission including Pedalers Express delivery service, education and youth programs, Eugene Bicycle Works community bike shop, and more. CAT has also established an apprenticeship program that focuses on cargo bike frame building. For more information, go to www.catoregon.org

<u>Eugene-Springfield Mossback Volkssport Club</u> - Volkssports, literally "popular" or "folk" sports, are organized walking, swimming, bicycling, roller skating, and cross-country skiing events providing exercise that contributes to physical fitness. The Mossback Club usually meets on the third Wednesday of each month at 7:00 pm at the Willamalane Senior Adult Activity Center, 215 West C Street, Springfield. Please call 726-7169 or 747-6470, to verify meeting location. Club events are listed and described at their website, www.mossbacks.org. For more information contact Carmella at mossbacksclub@comcast.net.

GEARS (Greater Eugene Area Riders) invites the community to join club members on several weekly bike rides. Rides vary in location, distance, and terrain. The main purpose of GEARs is to foster bike riding. All cyclists must wear an ANSI or SNEL/ASTM approved helmet. Riders should also carry a water bottle, tire pump, spare tube and patch kit.

Everyone is welcome to attend Eugene GEARs Board Meetings. For more information or times and location go to <a href="https://www.eugenegears.org/">www.eugenegears.org/</a>

The Eugene Safe Routes to School Program is a community approach to encourage and enable more people to walk and bike to school safely. We support schools and families in their efforts to increase active transportation choices by supporting individual SRTS committees, growing bicycle and pedestrian education for adults and children, and working to establish policies that encourage healthy, fun, and safe transportation choices.

For more information contact Shane Rhodes at rhodes\_sh@4j.lane.edu or 541-556-3553

Nordic Walkers: For more information on Nordic Walking classes and lesson costs contact Barbara or Dan Gleason: 345-0450 or 345-3974 or email them at <a href="mailto:nordicwalkerbg@comcast.net">nordicwalkerbg@comcast.net</a>.

## (TOP)

#### **BUSINESS PARTNERS:**

Walk a Smile In: Step up, step out, step forward! Avid longtime walker/retired nurse walks one-on-one with clients to support improving personal and planetary fitness. Call or email for details, charges, appointment. Gift certificates available. Call or email Jenny at 541-343-6049, walkasmilein@gmail.com.

The <u>Eugene Running Company</u> offers a diverse series of walking and running groups for people of all levels from beginner to the hard-core. All groups and training are lead in a fun and supportive atmosphere. For more information on dates and times go to <u>www.eugenerunningcompany.com</u>

Second Summer Tours is a group led by Rob Templin, a local rider in Eugene. Join Rob and friends as he shares some of the 'secret' paths that will challenge you with tough climbs but reward you with deserted, traffic-free riding; and scenery to take your breath away. Tours are based out of Eugene. For more information go to:

http://www.secondsummertours.com/oregon.php

Spirited Walkers Group Joining the Spirited Walkers marathon training group is a wonderful way to start the new year by making commitment to becoming more healthy and active, whether you actually want to walk a marathon or not. Registered walkers meet once a month for a sit down meeting of guest speakers who cover information about yoga for walkers, nutrition, hydration, clothes, shoes, and mental training techniques. There is a large group walking every Sunday. Beginning and intermediate mileage schedules are available. If you are interested, please contact Kay Porter at 342-6875 or email <a href="mailto:kayporter1@comcast.net">kayporter1@comcast.net</a>, or go to <a href="https://www.thementalathlete.com">www.thementalathlete.com</a> for more information on times and cost.

Walk With Me! Walk the World with Tyler Burgess, fitness walking instructor and marathon walking coach for the University of Oregon and Lane Community College in Eugene, Oregon. Tyler walks to see the world, whether it is a big city, foreign country or our own backyard. Free walking tours take place on Tuesday nights from 5:30 pm to 6:30 pm. Meet at the end of High Street by the Campbell Senior Center. It is free, fun, and for beginners. For more information go to <a href="https://www.walk-with-me.com">www.walk-with-me.com</a>

## (TOP)

~~~~~~~~~~~

This message has been sent by the Transportation Options Team to the individuals and organizations listed in our database who have requested information about transportation activities and options in Eugene, OR. Transportation Options is part of the City of Eugene Public Works Engineering. Our offices are located at 99 E. Broadway, Eugene, OR 97401.

If you do not wish to receive these messages in the future please email lindsay.r.selser@ci.eugene.or.us.

Thank you and our apologies if you received this message in error.

Lindsay Selser
Transportation Planning Technician
Public Works Engineering
City of Eugene
99 E. Broadway, Eugene, 97401
541.682.5094

Internal Virus Database is out-of-date.

Checked by AVG.

Version: 7.5.560 / Virus Database: 270.12.36/2126 - Release Date: 5/21/2009 6:22 AM

Content-Description: "AVG certification"

Part 1.2 Content-Type: text/plain

Content-Encoding: quoted-printable